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1982 OV Graduate   

A graduate of GVSU, Mark began his 
coaching career at OV while in 
college. Since that time his career 
has spanned more than 30 years 
including GVSU,  Muskegon, Oakridge 
& Holton. During that time those 
teams won 9 conference 
championships, had 4 undefeated 
seasons, qualified for the state 
playoff 17 times, won 3 state 
championships and compiled a record 
of 221 wins and 88 losses. Mark was 
a 2-time Michigan High School 
Football Coaches Association 
Assistant Coach of the Year and was 
elected to their Hall of Fame in 2019

"i had some outstanding coaches in 
my life - Lou Graham, Mike Henry come 
to mind -- and being (mentored by 
coaches) like Jack Schugars & John 
Shillito, Dave Taylor, those are the 
things that keep you coming back”
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